
Wildcats  secure  back-to-back
league titles with win over
Piper

The  Louisburg  boys  soccer  team  celebrated  its  second
consecutive Frontier League title following their 6-0 win over
Piper last Thursday.

In a year that has been hard on so many, the Louisburg boys
soccer team wanted to make sure to enjoy every moment that
came its way.

One of those was on full display Thursday at the Wildcat
Sports Complex. Not only did the Wildcats defeat Piper, 6-0,
in their final regular season match of the season, but they
also  secured  their  second  straight  Frontier  League
championship  with  an  undefeated  league  record.

That league title is just one of several special moments the
Wildcats hope to celebrate this season.

“This  is  fantastic  for  the  team,  the  school  and  the
community,” Louisburg junior captain Braden Yows said. “It’s a
testament to the hard work the coaches and players have put in
every day to get better. Coach (Kyle) Conley and coach (Bobby)
Bovaird, along with coach (Michael) Pickman previously, have
done a great job in building this program.”

It has been a season that has had its trying times. Games have
been cancelled, the entire Wildcat team was quarantined for
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nearly  two  weeks  and  they  have  faced  numerous  obstacles
throughout the year.

Still, the Wildcats have persevered and put together a 12-1
record as they head into the postseason.

“Being back-to-back league champs, and champs 3 of the last 4
years is pretty impressive,” Louisburg coach Kyle Conley said.
“This group stepped in two years ago when we were 6-11, and it
was a frustrating time. A bunch of freshmen and a couple
sophomores stepped in and absolutely took over the league and
this year it was the same thing. We just stepped on it and
went.

“These boys never gave up. They never wavered and the never
stopped. They just kept playing for each other. It was great
to see these boys come together. With COVID we can’t have a
lot of chemistry like we usually do, but I thought they did a
good job of keeping it together in a year that is so crazy.”

In its final regular season contest of the season, the Wildcat
put  together  one  of  their  best  offensive  showings  of  the
season as six different players scored goals for Louisburg,
while goalies Mack Newell and Matthew Sword combined for the
shutout.

Yows, who led Louisburg with two assists on the night, opened
the scoring in the first half on penalty kick after sophomore
Gavin York was fouled in the box.

Senior Treston Carlson and junior Jaden Vohs added scores of
their own, then late in the first half, York found the back of
the net to make it 4-0 at halftime.



Sophomore Cade Gassman puts a shot on goal Thursday during the
first half of the Wildcats’ win over Piper.
Just minutes into the second half, senior Logan Faulkner put
the Wildcats up by five after his goal and sophomore Colin
McManigal sealed the win with a score later on in the half.

“It was nice to see a bunch of guys get involved,” Conley
said. “Piper gave us a bunch of different looks. When they
pinched middle, we attacked the outside. When they flattened
out, then we would come down the middle. The boys did a good
job of seeing that and taking what they gave us. We did a lot
of work with that at practice. It was good to see them execute
and put one to sleep quick and do our job.

“I’m just really proud of how the kids worked and how hard
they played. At the same time, this is over now. We are
focused on the playoffs and no it is lose or go home time. We
have to make sure we are prepped and ready to go.”
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The postseason begins today for Louisburg as the No. 1 seed
Wildcats host No. 4 Chanute in the regional semifinals at 5
p.m. Should the Wildcats advance, they will host the regional
championship on Thursday.

Junior Hunter Rogers celebrates with Gavin York (19) after
York scored late in the first half against Piper.
“We  are  very  excited  to  compete  for  another  regional
championship and we have a goal of getting to state and to win
a championship for the school,” Yows said. “We are going to
face  some  quality  teams  that  are  well-coached,  so  it’s
important for us to be focused and to play with effort and
passion.”

The path to get to that state final four will go through
Louisburg should the Wildcats advance to the state tournament
next week in Wichita.



“We have earned the right to be able to host every postseason
game until the final four if we can keep winning and we are
pretty dang good at home,” Conley said. “We control our own
destiny, and the boys wanted that and they got it.”


